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Deepen The  
Ties That Bind
Dr. Jeff Roberts, Senior Pastor  •  jroberts@tbcraleigh.com  •  Twitter: @Jeff__Roberts

continued

Names are important. Most of us cherish our names and we are proud of what they mean 
and those who share it. As followers of Jesus we are proud to be called by the Name, 
Christian. Names are not only important to people, but what we name or call places and 
spaces are important. The house, condo or apartment we call home has a special meaning 
to us. At Trinity 10 years ago we chose to call the gym “The Recreation Outreach Center”, 
instead of “Family Life Center.” That subtle name change, expressed the mission of this new 
facility and its purpose according to our church’s mission. 

In our August Deacon’s Meeting, our Chairperson Sam Spilman made a comment as we 
closed the meeting. In his closing, what he stated reminded me of an important truth. 
Sam commented to the Deacons that when we meet next in September, we would be 
in our “new sanctuary.” Sam was referring to our move to the ROC during our time of 
construction, which will occur on September 4, 2016. What I found profound about Sam’s 
statement was his use of the term “sanctuary”. 

At Trinity, we have long used a term that many churches have turned from as the 
description of the place and space where the church gathers for worship. Many 
congregations use the term “Worship Center”, instead of “sanctuary”. Honestly, that is what 
our sign will say guiding people to the ROC for worship during the construction period. 
However, I think Sam is on to something by using the term “sanctuary”. 

The term “sanctuary” means a holy and sacred place set aside for worship. What makes a 
place holy and sacred? Is it the way it looks? Is it the number of stain glass windows? What 
exactly makes a place holy and sacred? Of course the answer is that a “sanctuary” is not 
about its looks as much as it is about who gathers there. In a few weeks our “sanctuary” 
is making a journey across our campus. Our “sanctuary” is going with us. We are leaving 
our room on our campus and going to another but make no misstate about it, we are not 
leaving our “sanctuary” we are taking it with us. 

Important Dates 
August 28  

Last Sunday in Present Sanctuary 
Ground Breaking

August 31  
Wednesday Night Programs Begin for Fall

September 4  
Worship in the “Transitional Sanctuary” 

(ROC)



Dr. Roberts... continued

Belize Missions (Aug 12-20)

8:45am	 Worship (Sanctuary)	

9:45	 Sunday School  
(Bible Study for all ages)

10:55	 Worship (Sanctuary) 

	 Extended Teaching Care  
(E100 Hallway)

12:15pm	 Student Ministry Luncheon (FH)

5:00	 Deacon Nominating Meeting 
(Conf. Rm)

	 Nominating Committee Meeting	
(Min. Conf. Rm)

6:00	 Laymen Concert (Sanctuary)

	 Homemade Ice Cream 
Fellowship (FH)	

This Sunday At Trinity

These groups consist of 4 families (even families of one), who will meet 4 times 
throughout the year for spiritual encouragement and fellowship. This is a great 
opportunity to get to know other TBC members. Simply find a registration card located 
throughout the church, place it in the appropriate basket, or return it to the church office. 
Once groups are formed, your group leader will contact you. 

Sign-up for a 4x4 Fellowship Group Today!

SONGS OF THE SUMMER

The Psalms:  
Pastor’s Study 

Wednesdays • 6:30-7:30pm • Chapel

These sessions will be led by Dr. Roberts and 
a cast of Bible Teachers from our Sunday 
School Ministry. No registration is required 
unless you need childcare. 

August 10 
Psalm 100; 103 • Dean Hering

August 17 
Psalm 116 • Jeff Roberts

War Room: Prayer is 
a Powerful Weapon 

(The Movie) 
We’d love for you to join us for  
this Discipleship opportunity  

starting in September!

Stay Tuned!

Thank You  
Blood Donors!

39 Pints Collected
Next TBC Blood Drive: Sunday, October 9 

When we gather in the ROC on September 4, 
for that first day of worship in this transitional 
space, we must remember we are entering 
our sanctuary. There will be chairs and not 
pews. There will be a gym floor and not 
carpet. There will be a small stage and not a 
chancel. However, there in the ROC as God’s 
people come and join together to sing “Holy, 
Holy, Holy”… we will become aware that we 
have entered a “sanctuary”. We, each Sunday, 
will gather in a space we have set aside to 
be sacred and holy. We will be reminded of 
Jesus’ promise, “where there are two or more 
gathered in my name, I will be with them.” I 
look forward to worshipping with you in our 
“new sanctuary.”



Deacon of the Week
Fred McDuffee has 
been a member of 
Trinity since 1985 and is 
a native of Hacketts-
town, NJ. He and his 
wife, Cathy have two 
children, Michael and 
Christopher. Fred is president and CEO 
of Sumitomo Electric Lightwave. He 
serves as 7th Grade Boys Sunday School 
Teacher, Usher and Capital Campaign 
Co-chair. Fred works with the Adult 
1-Men and Capital Towers Sunday  
School Classes. He also works with 
deacon Ron Sneed.

Seeking Volunteers 
Sunday Morning  

Hosts & Hostesses
The Nominating Committee is currently 
seeking teachers and leaders but also 
hostesses and greeters for the 2016-2017 
church year. Hostesses and Hosts will greet 
visitors and guide them to the various SS 
classes. Greeters stand at the various doors, 
open them and welcome all who enter. We 
may need double the number we have now 
due to the split in our building facilities. If you 
have a warm smile and can welcome a visitor 
or stand at a door or help guide visitors to 
another building for SS – then we need you. 

Contact John Buffaloe if you are interested. 
He can be reached at jbuffaloe@4implus.com 
or 919-612-1876.

Sunday Morning & Wednesday 
Preschool Security Volunteers

Contact Karen or Katie if you have the time 
or interest in helping maintain security 
control at the entrances to our preschool and 
children’s area. 

Fall Kick-Off Week
• Sunday August 28 • 

Advancement Day • Ground Breaking Day

• Wednesday August 31 • 
Wear Team Colors of Your Favorite Team!

5:00pm - 6:15pm 
BBQ Supper in the Fellowship Hall

6:00pm 
Mission Friends • Babies-2’s 

Music Time • 3’s-K
Choir • 1st - 5th Grade

6:30pm 
Extended Teaching Care • Babies-2’s

Missions Friends • 3’s-K
Missions • 1st - 5th Grade

Youth Inreach Event
Adult Bible Study

Companions in Christ
Adult Choirs

6:30pm - 7:30pm 
Lumpy’s Ice Cream in the ROC Parking Lot

Congratulations

Brad & Ashley Cox & big sister 
(Rainey) upon the birth of their little 
boy, Ford David Cox, on August 5th.

Deepest Sympathies

Judy & Steve Stephens upon the loss of 
Judy’s father, Rev. Edwin Earnhardt of 
Edenton, NC on July 26. 

Keith & Melody Pearce and children 
(Josh, Jordan & Mary Elizabeth) and 
Michael Coats’ family, upon the loss 
of Melody’s father and Michael’s uncle, 
Alfred L. Coats, Sr. of Four Oaks, NC on 
July 28. 

Jason & Susan Pintuff and children 
(Reid & Lily) upon the loss of Jason’s 
father, J.C. Turner of Golden Valley, NC 
on July 28. 

Daisy Graziano and family upon the 
death of her father, Chaung Wang of 
Raleigh on August 7th. 

Amanda & Bradley Cash and children 
(Kara & Ian), as well as Zach & Anna 
Ayscue upon the death of Amanda & 
Zach’s grandmother, Ruth Ayscue of 
Vicksboro, NC on August 7th.



Rev. Hal Melton, hmelton@tbcraleigh.com

Nursing Homes
&  

Homebound Visits
Wednesday, August 17 

10:00am • Fellowship Hall

29th Annual Dinner Theatre 

Deer in  
the Headlights!

Saturday, September 24 • 10:45 am 
Northwood Temple Dinner Theatre, 

Fayetteville, NC

Cost: $23 (includes a Buffet Lunch)
Checks Due: Thursday, September 1  

(made payable to Trinity Baptist Church)

Last year’s show was outstanding and the 
meal was mouth-watering! Over the years, 
the crazy characters of a fictitious little town, 
Smith Corners, have weathered some pretty 
tough knocks in the past but managed to keep 
a smile and a positive faith that the Lord will 
see them through.

Sign-up now to reserve your seat. 

Call Kathy Driver at 919-621-0236  
if you have questions.

IN CONCERT 

The Trinity Laymen at 
Ron’s Barn
Thursday, September 1 

4:00 pm - 10:00 pm
Cost: $10  

for the buffet, beverage, tax and tip

Enjoy fun and fellowship on the  
van ride to Coats where we’ll have  
a wonderful buffet dinner and then  

listen to the fabulous Laymen!  
Sign-up today to reserve your seat!

Call Kathy Driver at 919-621-0236  
if you have questions.

Raleigh Baptist Association’s 

Fall Senior  
Adult Rally

Tuesday, September 27 
8:30 am 

Central Baptist Church, Wendell

Cost $12 
Sign-up by September 1 

Registration Due: September 13

Special Guest Speaker
Bill Leslie from WRAL

Musical Guest
New Covenant 

Singing everything from Contemporary 
Christian to Southern Rock

Menu
Beef Tips with Rice, Green Peas,  

Carrots, Cornbread Muffin,  
Assorted Desserts & Tea

For more infomation or questions 
contact: Kathy Driver at 919-621-0236  

or Driver.kathy@gmail.com



Rev. Hal Melton, hmelton@tbcraleigh.com

MARRIAGE 
Enrichment Groups

(First Year and Ongoing)

Begin Friday, September 9 
Sign-up on Narthex Board Now!

A Marriage Enrichment Group (MEG) is an 
ongoing small group that provides a safe 
place for married or engaged couples to 
explore their relationship among supportive 
peers. Each MEG is as unique as the couples 
in them! All couples are there to strengthen 
and grow their relationship, and have fun 
doing it. 

We will build skills toward enriching four 
things that will encourage a healthy marriage 
relationship:

•	 A Commitment to Growth
•	 An Effective Communication System
•	 The Creative Use of Conflict
•	 Frequent Expressions of Affection  

and Affirmation

MEGs meet once a month. The “First Year” 
group will meet the 2nd Friday of each month 
during the school year in the Underground. 
“Ongoing” groups (alumni) meet in a home 
with up to 10 couples including a Leader 
Couple. Each month we will address a 
different topic. Though there is social time, 
the majority of the time is spent with couples 
dialoguing about the weekly topic as it 
concerns their relationship. 

Please be in Prayer for the  
Belize Mission Team

August 12 - 20

Andy & Jan Ammons, Ed Duke, Paul & 
Grant Gubbins, Chris Herrmann, Phil 
Holland, Ben Kaufman, Neil Loyd, Hal 
Melton, Kim & Stewart Price

Jobs For Life 
Champions Needed
New Class Beginning September 11

TBC is sponsoring its 16th Jobs for Life 
Class beginning in September with 
classes being held on Sundays 5:00-
7:00pm and Wednesdays 6:30-8:30pm. 
We will begin with our “Meet & Greet” 
on Sunday, September 11th at 5:00pm 
with the first class starting Wednesday, 
September 14th.

“Champions” (or mentors) are special 
people who give encouragement and 
support to fellow students – cheering 
them on to graduation. We are looking 
for people who are willing to commit to 1 
or 2 nights a week for eight weeks, who 
enjoy establishing life-long friendships. 
We have a training session scheduled 
for Sunday, August 21st, 5:00-6:00pm in 
room A214 for your benefit. So please 
pray about this and see how God wants 
to use you in this awesome ministry.

Please let one of us know soon about 
your willingness to serve. Blessings, Pat 
Royals proyals@royalscontracting.com, 
Stephanie Treadway satread1@att.net 

KY PineKnot Center 
Donations Needed
Items that are desperately needed:
• Kids clothes: boys and girls, all sizes, 

jeans are desperately needed

• Men’s and boy’s shoes

• Women’s clothes  
(shirts, shorts, pants, everything)

• Underwear for  
boys (any size) and girls sizes 4-8

• New socks - kids, adults, all ages and sizes

Bring these items to B-200 hallway  
KY Donations Box. 



Rev. Steve Byers, slbyers@tbcraleigh.com

Music Notes

Take notice of the music calendar 
below to stay up to date with choir 

rehearsals and upcoming music events!

August 31
Wednesday Night Kick-off

Sanctuary Choir Resumes  
 7:45 pm

September 11
FirstLight Resumes  

4:00 pm

Sunday Night Program Begins  
(Student Choir, Bells)

September 13
PrimeTimers Choir Begins 

10:00 am

November 20
Hanging of the Greens Rehearsal Day

Music Calendar
We appreciate the faithfulness of our 
two worship-leading choirs at Trinity. 
Firstlight and the Sanctuary Choir have 
remained very faithful in keeping the loft 
filled with music. Thank you all for your 
dedicated service to the Lord! Also, we are 
grateful for Jessica Isaacs for her solo 
of “Amazing Grace” this past week in the 
morning worship services. Such a beautiful 
and familiar hymn for us to reflect on as a 
part of our worship of God.

The Sanctuary Choir will resume 
rehearsals on August 10 at 7:30 pm. As we 
get closer to groundbreaking on August 28, 
our rehearsals will continue in the sanctuary. 
Please check your emails for the latest 
edition of CHOIR WIRE to have updated 
information on our choir experiences for the 
next several weeks. 

s s s

It won’t be long before our choir 
programs begin on Wednesday nights. 
There are some openings in children’s 
music where we need willing servants to 
serve as music leaders along side of the 
directors. If you have a desire to be used by 
God musically, get involved in a leadership 
position in one of our children’s choirs at 
TBC. Choirs meet on Wednesdays at 6:00 
pm. Call for more information and to get 
plugged in!

Video Team 
Volunteers Needed
We have a continuing need to develop 
our Video Team for Sunday morning 
worship services. The 10:55 am service 
is streamed live on the Internet for guest 
worshippers to see while away from our 
church on Sunday morning. We need 
some recruits who have an interest in 
technology and service, and if not, there 
is training available to help you learn the 
system. We have new equipment for the 
sanctuary and it is an exciting avenue of 
ministry for both ministry and outreach. 
Mark Blashaw is the team leader and 
would love to speak with you about 
your interest and involvement. Join me 
in praying for God’s people to come 
forward and get involved in a much 
needed ministry area of our church.

Trinity Laymen 
Concert 

Sunday, August 14 
6:00 pm • Sanctuary

Ice Cream Fellowship  
to follow in the Fellowship Hall



Rev. Lydia Tatum, ltatum@tbcraleigh.com s Christian Davis, cdavis@tbcraleigh.com

www.lifehonestly.com

Genesis Weekend
August 12-13 • Cost: $70 • Registration Deadline: NOW

We are excited to be looking forward to a new year of student ministry and life 
together. As we begin a new year as a church under construction, we as a student 
ministry, will take time to examine our own lives and discover that we all are under 
construction as God’s love transforms us from the inside out. 

Attention all TBC Members! 

Volunteers Needed  
to Provide Genesis Weekend Food

Friday, August 12 - Saturday, August 13

We are looking for 13 people interested in providing food for host homes for this 
year’s youth Genesis Weekend. Below is a list of what is needed, enough to feed 
between 5-12 youth depending on the group. We will have a better idea of exact 
numbers in early August. Please email Emily Nelson at emilyhubbardnelson@gmail.
com if you would like to volunteer. I will connect you with the host home leader so 
you can coordinate with them.  If there are enough volunteers, we can have 2 people 
work together to provide food for each home. Even if you can only donate part of 
these items, we will gladly take them!

• Breakfast foods + drinks

• Snacks and Drinks for Friday night and Saturday afternoon.

• Lunch Saturday

High School Sunday Parking 
As we prepare for our exciting new building project, we are hoping to ease our  

parking woes in a couple of ways. What we are asking for our high school students  
who happen to drive separately from their parents is this: 

• Ride with your parents in ONE CAR 

• Park on the back property behind the ROC on Manchester. 

This is just one simple way that we can be a part of helping our church  
as we seek to make room for others! 



Rev. Karen Metcalf Eickhoff, kmetcalf@tbcraleigh.com

Training Events 
Grade School SS Teacher Training

Sunday, August 14 • 4:00pm 
Grade School Suite • Super Hero Pizza Party 

Special Needs Worker Training
Wednesday, August 17 • 7:00pm • E245

Led by Jenna Thomas  
and the Special Needs lead team.

Missions Training for GA & RA Leaders
Wednesday, August 24 

6:30pm • 2nd floor E building

Music & Missions Kick-Off
Wednesday, August 31
BBQ Supper • 5:00-6:15pm

Choirs/Music • 6:00pm
Missions/GA & RA Classes • 6:30pm  

Volunteers Still Needed
• Grade School Sunday School • ETC  

• Preschool Sunday School • Mission Friends 
• Sunday Night Bible Classes

FRIENDS INC.
Kids Camp

September 16-18 • Camp Willow Run 

MUST REGISTER ASAP

Have You Paid Your Child Support?
One of the blights on the last several genera-
tions have been the proliferation of parents, 
especially fathers, who fail to honor the obliga-
tions which they have to their children. Often 
a judge will incarcerate a person for failing to 
make “child support” payments. 

Today’s churches have children who are 
being denied proper encouragement and 
opportunities for adequate nourishment. The 
lack of “child support” I am talking about 
is that every Sunday of the year Bible study 
departments for preschoolers and children are 
scandalously short of Bible teachers. Many 
Sunday School departments operate weekly 
with as little as 25-50 percent of the leadership 
required to meet the spiritual needs of these 

children. Those people who do give of their 
time and heart to staff these departments may 
not be able to teach in the manner that best 
enables children to learn about Jesus and, when 
the time is right, give their hearts and lives 
to Him. For many of these workers keeping 
order or just attending to physical needs of the 
children takes up most of their time. 

Thirty years ago in most churches a group 
of dedicated workers often gave their entire 
teaching ministries to the boys and girls. 
Today, there is more of a tendency toward 
sending a different person each week or 
month, or a person only committing to a month 
of service at a time. 

There are many possible solutions but here are 
a few:

•	 Parents of the children must step forward 
and provide the “PeoplePower” to make 
sure the best teaching is available to  
their children

•	 The entire membership must join forces with 
the parents to bolster these ranks with the 
best we have.

•	 Church leaders must keep before the mem-
bership the growing need for members to 
prepare themselves for this task.

•	 The adult SS teachers need to spiritually 
prepare their class members to be able to 
grow and serve. 

As long as members feel their own teachers do 
not want them to leave the “nest of learning,” 
they will never meet the challenge. The 
prolonged effect of this neglect will bring as 
much shame to our ranks as the one who is 
placed in a cell because they did not legally 
provide the best resources. 

Dare we Christians not take the same question 
as seriously as we consider, “Have you paid 
your child support?”

Adapted from Article by Bill Taylor, Lifeway



Katie Medlin, kmedlin@tbcraleigh.com

Advancement Day
Sunday, August 28

Do you have a rising Kindergarten child? 
Are they ready for Worship? 

On Advancement Day, the rising 
Kindergarten children will no longer 
have extended care. Parents, let me 
encourage you to begin bringing them 
into the worship services. Introduce 
them to the ushers, worship leaders, and 
fellow pew friends. Encourage them to 
use the hymnal, give an offering and 
pray when we pray. Of course they will 
wiggle and squirm, but they are learning 
and worshipping. Let them know how 
important worship is to you. You are 
teaching and modeling respect and 
reverence for God.

Volunteers Needed
Please consider serving within one of  
these areas and help nurture our youngest in 
discipleship.

Sundays: Sunday school teachers  
for younger preschool classes are  
still needed.

Sunday Night Leadership is needed for 
babies through age 5 

ETC Volunteers: This is Extended Teaching 
Care which provides childcare during the 
worship service for our youngest members.

Wednesdays: Mission friends teachers are 
needed. These are our mission classes for 
our preschoolers.

ETC Leadership is also needed. This is for 
infants to 2 year olds.

Please feel free to contact Cissy Lewis, 
Paige Bagwell, or Katie Medlin at kmedlin@
tbcraleigh.com to visit about serving.

Preschool Sunday 
School Teachers 

Meeting
Thursday, August 18 • 7:00pm

Mark your calendars. Please let Katie 
know if you are unable to attend.

Mission Friends 
Leaders Meeting
Wednesday, August 17 • 7:00pm

Mark your calendars. Please let Katie 
know if you are unable to attend.

Everyone is invited to be apart of 
our 2016 Fall Kick-Off Week. 

Sunday August 28th
Advancement Day and Ground Breaking

Wednesday August 31st:
5:00 - 6:15	 BBQ Supper 

Fellowship Hall

6:00pm	 Mission Friends  
for Babies through age 2 
Preschool Hallway

	 Music Time 3’s - K  
Preschool Hallway

6:30pm	 ETC for babies through age 2

	 Mission Friends 3’s - K

7:00pm 	 Lumpy’s •  ROC Parking Lot



Rev. Spencer Good, sgood@rocraleigh.com s (919) 787-4991

www.rocraleigh.com

Volunteers Needed
2nd & 3rd Thursday • 6:00pm - 9:00pm

4th Thursday • 3:00pm - 6:00pm

Contact Michelle: 919-787-3740 or 
mkranz@tbcraleigh.com if you can 
sub short term or know of anyone 

interested in taking on a regular spot.

ROC Activities
August 14 - August 20

Group Fitness Classes 

M, W • 7:00-8:00 am • Gym
Dance-It Group Fitness

M, W • 9:15-10:15 am • Gym
Stroller Strides

T, Th, F • 5:30-6:30 am • Gym
Fit for Mom

T & Th • 8:00-9:00 am • Gym
Dance-It Group Fitness

Recreation Activities

M-Th • 5:00-9:00pm
 Basketball Leagues

Th • 1:00-4:00 pm • A214
Cards & Games Fellowship

ROC Volunteers*
Monday, August 15

8am-11am	 Charlie & Dottie DeFrancis
11am-2pm	 Anita Yeargin
3pm-6pm	 Jane Sauls
6pm-9pm	 Bill Shelton

Tuesday, August 16
8am-11am	 Leland Cottle
11am-2pm	 Stephanie Treadway
3pm-6pm	 Kim Royal
6pm-9pm	 Joe & Star Davis

Wednesday, August 17
8am-11am	 Marcel Beaudreau
11am-2pm	 Jack Cooke
7:45pm-9pm	 Closed

Thursday, August 18
8am-11am	 Beverly Munday
11am-2pm	 Marcel Beaudreau
3pm-6pm	 Anne Suggs
6pm-9pm	 Volunteers Needed

Friday, August 19
8am-11am	 Johnny Teal
11am-2pm	 Jackie Mizelle

Saturday, August 20
9am - 12pm 	 Ron Brown

* The volunteers schedule is subject to 
change. If no volunteer is available, the ROC 
may close, even during regular hours.

ROC Calendar 
10th Annual NH5k 
September 10, 2016

ROC Hours
Monday • Tuesday • Thursday 

8:00 am - 2:00 pm • 3:00 pm - 9:00 pm

Wednesday 
8:00 am - 2:00 pm

Friday 
8:00 am - 2:00 pm  

(Gym Floor Closes at 11:45)

Saturday 
9:00 am - 12:00 pm



Rev. Spencer Good, sgood@rocraleigh.com s (919) 787-4991
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Race Day Schedule 

7:00am 
Registration opens at the ROC

8:30am 
Group warm up & Stretch

8:45am 
100 Yard Dash for Kids  
(7 years old & younger)

9:00am 
NH5K Run/Walk

9:00am 
Senior Stroll* (60 and over)

9:30am 
The Midtown Mile (1 Mile Fun Run)

10:00am 
Awards Ceremony

Registration

Event day registration  
will take place at the  

Recreation Outreach Center (ROC).

All proceeds from the event go directly to 
BackPack Buddies through NRM. NRM is  
a non-profit organization developed in  
hopes that our community will come 
together to help ensure that none of our 
neighbors go hungry.

Walking Event

A walking event is held inside the ROC  
on the suspended indoor track.  

This event will take place  
simultaneously with the North Hills 5K.

Welcome Runners, Walkers, Adults, Senior Adults & Kids! 

Saturday, September 10, 2016
Trinity Baptist Church presents the Tenth Annual North Hills 5K (NH5K)  

part of the Second Empire Grand Prix Race Series. 

NH5K benefits the BackPack Buddies program through North Raleigh Ministries (NRM).



E-mail newsletter articles no later than  
Noon Fridays to: info@tbcraleigh.com.

Trinity Times (USPS 006-883) is 
published weekly, except July 4th 
week and Christmas week by Trinity 
Baptist Church, 4815 Six Forks Road, 
Raleigh, NC 27609.

Periodical postage paid at Raleigh, 
NC. Postmaster: Send address changes 
to Trinity Times, 4815 Six Forks Rd., 
Raleigh, NC 27609

Trinity Baptist Church Staff
Tel: 919-787-3740 • Fax: 919-787-4884 

Prayer Line: 781-PRAY (7729) 
www.tbcraleigh.com 

Dr. G. Jeffery Roberts 
Senior Pastor 

ext. 4850 • jroberts@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Hal Melton  
Assoc. Pastor, Missions & Senior Adults 
ext. 4858 • hmelton@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Steve Byers 
Assoc. Pastor, Worship & Music 

ext. 4861 • slbyers@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Karen Metcalf Eickhoff 
Assoc. Pastor, Education & Families 

ext. 4855 • kmetcalf@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Spencer Good 
Assoc. Pastor, Administration & Recreation 

ext. 4856 • sgood@rocraleigh.com

Rev. Lydia Tatum 
Assoc. Pastor, Minister to Students 
ext. 4857 • ltatum@tbcraleigh.com

Christian Davis 
Student Ministry Associate 

ext. 4860 • cdavis@tbcraleigh.com

Katie Medlin 
Minister to Preschool & Families 

ext. 4859 • kmedlin@tbcraleigh.com

Jan Brown, Financial Administrator 
ext. 4853 • janbrown@tbcraleigh.com

Liz Adams, Pastoral Secretary 
ext. 4851 • ladams@tbcraleigh.com

RaNada Thornton, Ministerial Secretary 
ext. 4854 • rthornton@tbcraleigh.com

Michelle Kranz, Ministerial Secretary 
ext. 4852 • mkranz@tbcraleigh.com

Maria Miller, Weekday Preschool Director 
ext. 4864 • preschool@tbcraleigh.com

Debbie Surface, Weekday Preschool Admin. 
ext. 4865

Rev. Wayne Rogers, Organist

Ramona Green, Pianist

Barbara Bowen, Pianist

When you provide a check as payment, you authorize 
us either to use information from your check to make 
a one-time electronic fund transfer from your account 
or to process the payment as a check transaction.

Vision for Growth
August 7, 2016

Growing through Bible Study...
Members 		  New 	  
Age Group	 Present 	 Members	 Visitors

Adults	 542	 0	 13
Students	 101	 0	 3
Children	 62	 0	 0
Preschool	 66	 0	 0
Totals 	 771	 0	 16
Sunday School 	 Total 787

Growing through Worship...
8:45am Worship Attendance 	 268 
10:55am Worship Attendance 	 573 
Total Worship Attendance 	 841

Growing through Stewardship...
(YTD totals through 6/30/2016)
YTD General  
Fund Needs (Budget) 	 $1,402,830.00
YTD Operating Receipts 	 $1,366,073.36  
YTD Operating Expenses 	 $1,271,654.35
Capital Campaign
Capital Campaign Pledges 	 $4,162,920.00
Pledged Money Received 	 $1,967,460.13
Total Received 	 $2,184,201.99

ETC Workers
Sunday, August 14

Hostess: Katherine Taylor 
Assistant Hostess: Helen Monteith

8:45 am Worship Service
Anna Lauren & Richie Mims, Stacy Washington, 
Vanetta Bowersox, Jan & Andy Ammons, 
Melanie Cleary

10:55 am Worship Service
0-4 mos	 Ashley Mills, Erin Cross

5-10 mos	 Samantha Smith, Elise Thompson 

11-14 mos 	 Sherry Reynolds, Laura Floyd

15-19 mos	 Jeff Smith, Jill Foster

20-24 mos	 Isabella Smith, Stephanie Tepper

2 yrs	 Ginger Lassiter, D.J. Alston, 
Suzanne Tougias

3 yrs	 Cynthia & Payton Coats,  
Lily Kate Tepper

4 yrs	 Carol Donovan, Mary Bryant Shaw


